
Electricity Authority 20 December 2024 

By email: connection.feedback@ea.govt.nz 

Network connections project: stage one amendments 

We appreciate the opportunity to submit to the Authority’s consultation on the Network 

Connections Project: Stage one amendments, published on 25 October 2024. 

In principle, Transpower supports the Authority’s proposal to improve the efficiency of 

network applications processes with changes to Part 6 of the Electricity Industry Participation 

Code, Connection of distributed generation. Like Transpower’s connection pipeline, 

distributors’ connection pipelines should contribute to the balance between generation and 

demand. We also appreciate that the proposal starts with large-capacity load and generation 

connections.  

We do not support mandating timeframes for the completion of an application. There will be 

factors outside of a distributor’s control, whether the applicant or other parties not subject to 

the Code. These are best dealt with through policies and agreements between the applicant 

and the distributor. We therefore recommend that these are principle based to reduce rigid 

compliance obligations. 

The Authority should also consider that the industry is presently resource constrained and 

this can have the unintended consequence of slowing down other work. It is also likely that 

distribution businesses do not have budget for this unforeseen expenditure under the DPP4 

allowances for the next 5 years, which means that they will need to reduce expenditure in 

other areas or apply for a reopener to comply. 
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